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Dear Parents and caregivers                                                                               14 June 2022 
 

I do hope everyone enjoyed a lovely long weekend to celebrate the Queen’s 70th             

Jubilee.  Next week, New Zealand will hold it’s very first Matariki public holiday, in honour 

of the Māori New Year.  This is “a time where people, whānau, and communities gather     

together to remember the year that has passed, to celebrate the present, and to plan 

for the next year.  It is a time to reflect on our loved ones who are no longer with us, to 

feast and celebrate with our relatives and friends, and to look towards the future and 

the hope of a season full of bounty.”  (tepapa.govt.nz  webpage).  The date to put on 

your calendars is Friday 24th June, there is no school on this day. 

 

Whilst we have always prided ourselves on being a safe physical environment, TAPS has 

developed and improved its Health and Safety notification processes over the past year 

and a half.  Chris Rennie is delegated with the responsibility of identifying and planning 

for the mitigation of day to day risks across the site and then briefing the Principal and 

the Board.  This year we are using an app called “Safe 365” to record potential risks and 

near misses and all staff have it loaded on their phones.  We invite you, as parents and 

visitors, to share any risks you see around the school environment, or any near misses you 

may witness.  You can do this by sharing it with any staff member who can record it on 

our system.  Thank you for your help in this. 
 

Teachers in our school will be attending paid union meetings in the week of June 13th in 

the run up to the re-negotiation of their collective agreement. The meetings will discuss 

the teachers’ Time 4 Tamariki | Wāwāhi Tahā campaign, which aims to win smaller class 

sizes, more support for high needs students, better recognition of cultural skills, greater 

job security for our essential relievers and to fairly value and recognise teachers’ 

work.  Our union, NZEI Te Riu Roa, has scheduled online meetings to minimise disruption 

to teaching and learning and our school will aim to ensure the least disruption to your 

children’s learning while upholding the right of teachers to participate in their union 

meeting. 
 

COVID-19 continues to affect our students and staff this term.  Please ensure you are           

informing the office if your child tests positive so that we are able to implement                 

additional measures to reduce the likelihood of its spread.  That is, extra cleaning,                 

notification etc.  It seems to be centred in the top block at present with two teachers 

absent due to COVID, and one or two cases in Room 4 (new entrants).  Please ensure 

you keep your child home when they are ill, even if it’s just a cold…while their immunity is 

down they are more likely to pick up other health issues like tummy bugs etc. 
 
 
 

 
 



I would like to highlight some great learning around the school this week.  Firstly, our 

teachers have recently completed professional observations in the teaching of                

Structured Literacy.  This is deliberate and explicit teaching of the letters and the sounds 

they make in isolation and when put together.  It was expected that our learners would 

take a while to excel as we had to work on backfilling gaps in knowledge created by 

teaching methods that are more broadly focused on sounding out words, looking at the 

pictures for clues, and comprehension of text.  This method is still important, but should 

be introduced after the children have learned letter and sound concepts.  Structured 

Literacy continues to go well and this week a Team 3 teacher has told me of a child who 

has progressed a massive amount of reading levels as everything suddenly clicked into 

place.  These are the teaching moments educators live for!  Please know that while your 

child might not bring home a book to read every night, we encourage you to share and 

enjoy literature with your child as often as you possibly can. 

In Numeracy, the Board had approved a pilot of a Maths Knowledge programme in the 

top block for the duration of Term 2.  We have a dedicated teacher aide who pops into 

each Topa classroom, meets with groups of students and gives them quick fire lessons in 

the area of maths knowledge that they are working at.  Each level numerical stage is 

split further into A, B, C, D etc, and once the child has practised the skills in that level, 

they are given a mastery test to pass to see if they have retained the knowledge before 

they can go up to the next numerical level (e.g, 4D to 5A).  You will likely see the 

knowledge practice sheets in your child’s homework each week.  They have 4 boxes on 

them, Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday - due into the teacher on                    

Friday.  They are quick and easy to do.  As parents, please feel free to help your child or 

to mark the work and give your child instant feedback on their progress.  This will                   

motivate them to work harder and faster to progress through the levels.  At its midpoint, 

the pilot is going very well and our Year 5 & 6 learners are making really good progress 

and, even better, they are excited about their learning.  Hopefully, the data from the              

pilot will be so great that we’ll have all of the evidence required to fund this in the other 

teams too.  

This year, in September,  TAPS will be holding their triennial elections for our school 

Board.  We hope to attract a diverse group of  parents that have skills in a range of areas 

that support our school to be the best it can be as we make decisions that shape our 

children’s future.  If you have an interest in the Board, please put your name forward for 

nomination.  If you have any questions, feel free to contact me to have a korero.   
 

Finally, some sad news that will be a shock to many of you.  After more than 15 years of 

teaching, forming lifelong connections and hard work at our kura, Maree Parkes has       

tendered her resignation as Teacher and Team Leader at TAPS.  Maree has won a              

position at Kaitoke School on Great Barrier Island where her roots are and where her      

parents still reside.  At the moment, we are working on replacing Maree’s leadership      

positions and we don’t have a clear idea of her end date as of yet.  It is likely to be the 

end of term or soon after. 
  

Nga mihi 

Sharon 
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What a wonderful start to Term 2 Timatanga has had! 
“What is Scientific Phenomena?” is our Inquiry this 

term. On Friday 3rd June Timatanga Team had a MAD 
SCIENTIST Day. We had so much fun doing science 
activities and experiments all day!We also thoroughly 
enjoyed ‘PINK SHIRT DAY’! We will continue to work 
together to stop Bullying and encourage more kindness 

and inclusiveness! 
We ALL loved how much the children got into wearing 
pink as well.Over the next few weeks we will also be 

busy with… 
-Our Wednesday afternoons are Large ball PE rotations 

-PMP continues every Thursday 
-Our annual Timatanga Pyjama day coming up for Winter 

Solstice (21st June) 
-A MATARIKI Disco (Thursday 23rd June) & a whole 

school Matariki day (Friday 1st July) 
Thank you to all of our Timatanga families for supporting 
their child/children in being ready for learning each and 

every day. We honestly appreciate it. 
From all of your Terrific Timatanga Teachers.  

 
 
 
 
 

Team 2, Taiohi Newsletter –Week 7 

So it is goodbye Autumn and hello Winter!  

It is great to see lots of keen and happy learners in Taiohi. We see children 

with smiling faces, using lovely manners and making good choices in our 

area of the school. Nice work Team Two! 

Our Team Two Community garden is growing beautifully and there are lots 

of vegetables ready for anyone to harvest- please help yourself…silverbeet, 

lettuce, bok choy, are all ready to eat. The more we pick, the more those 

plants keep producing. It is so heart-warming to see our little learners tend-

ing the garden voluntarily during their lunchtimes. They love doing it! 

Also, Team Two learners seem to be really enjoying the Science rotations 

around our Room 1B, 7, 8, 9 and 10 classrooms each Monday. Teachers 

have been teaching a different Science topic in each room and giving the 

learners hands on experiences to learn from. Exciting learning has been 

happening! Hopefully your children have told you all about it and they can 

possibly continue investigating the experiments at home with caregivers, to 

further their learning. 

 (Weeks 5, 7, 9- our Assembly is on fortnightly, odd weeks, in the hall -all 

welcome to join us) 

Learning is fun! Keep up the great efforts everyone! Remember, a little bit of 

learning, …. plus a little more learning adds up to a whole lot of excellence 

in learning. 

Mrs Janette Gillespie, Mrs Karen Sykes, Mrs Vicki Neustroski, Mrs Renee 

Lisignoli, and Ms Liarna Slade. 

 

 

 

Talofa ma fa’afeiloa’i ile vaiaso 7 
Wow!  The term is flying by and we are already into the second half of 
the term! Over the past 6 weeks Team Tauihi has been looking into 
science, specifically the Physical World. We have loved exploring air, 
flight, solids, liquids and gases. For the second half of this term we are 
going to be looking into Environmental Sustainability within our school, 
our community and around New Zealand.  
 
During writing we have been creating procedural pieces. Throughout 
our classes there have been some amazing artwork created around 
this and some yummy treats made. Check out the photos below!  
 
Lockdown packs/Dragon Math Books - Last term students were given a 
Lockdown pack with various things in that they could use at home in 
case of Lockdown.  We would appreciate it if these bags and contents 
be returned to school so they can be recycled for classroom 
use.  Dragon Math books were also kept in book bags just in case they 
were needed at home.  Some of these books have been kept at home, 
we would also appreciate it if you could send these back to school as 
well. 
 
Winter weather - Now that we are in our winter months our students 
need to be wearing the appropriate uniform items.  We have noticed 
that footwear has not been in the correct uniform.  These need to be 
black shoes only and without any other colours on them.  Black boots 
are not school regulation shoes.  Please ensure your children are wear-
ing their jerseys and/or jackets to school as it is turning very cold and 
that all uniform items are named. 
 
Thanks heaps! 

 
 
 
 

Topa Syndicate has been so busy lately! We have 
been busy completing science experiments each 
week and practising our big ball skills through winter 
sports training with soccer, hockey, tapuae and tur-
bo touch. We are about to start writing our speeches 
too! A note will be coming home with more infor-
mation about that soon.  
  
Check out some of the science experiments we 
have completed in the photos. Remember, we are 
having a science fair at the end of the term - we wel-
come any students that want to participate by com-
pleting an experiment at home and bringing in the 
results to share with the syndicate! A note went 
home about this a few weeks ago.  



 


